
Riverside PAC Meeting – February 20, 2018 

 

 

Attendance: Karen Kelt, Charlene Williams, Laura Code, Susan Greene, 

Catherine Willems, Lea Latham, Marvin Klassen, Debora McNichol, Cindy 

Willems 

 

Welcome: Catherine Willems called the meeting to order at 7:04 

 

Review and acceptance of minutes: 

1st-Laura Code, 2nd-Lea Latham 

 

Executive Committee Reports: 

 

President’s Report: Catherine Willems 

-use of KEV for PAC collection of funds 

-parameters…not advertising of “Pub” nights, not giving secretaries more work to 

do, otherwise requests coming through PAC are acceptable, there is a cost (3%)  

-money going into the school account is considered (by the district) to be the 

school funds 

-require specific PAC reps to deal with the office regarding funds/KEV  

-meat sale fundraiser for After Grad will be posted on KEV 

 

Treasurer’s report: Lea Latham 

-in transition from TD to VanCity 

-this month TD should be closed,  

-funds can be transferred from operating and gaming to After Grad 

 

After Grad: Charlene Williams 

-grade 12 only request for donations will go up on KEV for one month before the 

meat sale fundraiser, newsletter will include a section for grade 12 parents 

announcing the request for donations 

-meat sale fundraiser will start April 7th 

-after grad meetings are on Mondays  

-next meeting is on March 5th 

 

DPAC: Marvin  Klassen 

-Feb 28 next meeting Anna Lenarsic presenting on Self Regulation 

-policy 22 code of conduct for parents was discussed…the board is looking for 

input from parents 



-members of executive will likely be leaving, elections will be held the last 

Wednesday of May AGM 

-mental health night (May 15…6:30-8:00) 

-Children of the Streets are hosting a few events 

-Information night was held at Heritage Woods about parental controls on personal 

devices 

-meeting with the board re: additional funding 

 

Principal’s Report: Jon Bruneau 

-teachers have been working on the grade 12 calendar draft 

-1405 students in the school, expect about the same following the cross catchment 

enrolments  

-conference today with principals and the Minister of Education re: grad program 

-changes in grade 11 Social Studies  

-more classes open to grade 11’s 

-“Grad Transition” requirements will change 

-prescheduling courses, it is difficult to make changes so students need to choose 

wisely 

 

New Business: 

-no new business 

 

Meeting Adjourned at 8:40   

1st Susan Greene 2nd Debora McNichol 

 

 
 

 


